
 

 
memorandum 

 
 
 
January 10, 2023 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Dan Schoenholz, Community Development Director  
 Wayland Li, Principal Planner 
 
Subject:  Council Agenda, 1/10/23, Item 5.A – 2023-2031 Housing Element Update 
 
 
City staff has received the following public communications regarding the draft 2023-2031 Housing 
Element: 
 

• A letter (Attachment 1) from Steve Reilly, representing 330 Land Company LLC, offering the 
inclusion of two proposed development sites located in the Warm Springs Innovation District 
in the Housing Element sites inventory.  

 
• An email (Attachment 2) from Harvey McKeon, representing the Nor Cal Carpenters Union, 

requesting inclusion of language in the document acknowledging that an adequate 
construction workforce is necessary to meet housing needs during the upcoming planning 
period.    

 
Regarding Attachment 1, additional inventory sites are not needed in the Housing Element at this 
time. However, under Program 90 of the Housing Element, the City will consider additions to the 
Housing Element sites inventory during the planning period, as needed, to maintain compliance 
with the State’s No Net Loss Law. If formal development applications for residential development 
of these sites are submitted and building permits are issued, the City will count those sites as 
progress towards meeting its Regional Housing Needs Allocation (RHNA) targets for the upcoming 
planning period.  
 
Regarding Attachment 2, staff recommends acknowledging the need for an adequate construction 
workforce through the inclusion of the following language in Chapter 5 of the Housing Element, 
page 5-6: 
 

Availability of an Adequate Construction Workforce 
 
The availability of an adequate construction workforce is necessary to build the numerous residential 
developments needed to meet the region’s housing goals. Program 42 of the Housing Element commits 
the City to consulting with stakeholders, including representatives from the residential construction 
industry, on housing policy changes. This provides an opportunity for discussion and consideration of 
potential impacts to the supply of construction labor when adopting housing policy changes.  
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